
The Board of Trustees of the University of Central Arkansas convened in
regular meeting on Wednesday morning, June 18, 1980, at ten o'clock in the Board
Room on the campus with the following officers and members of the Board present,
to-wit:

Chairman; Dr. J. Albert Johnson
Chairman Elect: Mr. Charles R. Dixon

Mr. James W. Ahlf
Dr. John W. Sneed, Jr.
Mr. Bill Johnson

and with the following absent, to-wit:

Secretary: Mr. Henry L. Jones, Jr.
Mrs. Charles E. Hammans

constituting a quorum of said Board, at which meeting the following business was
transacted, to-wit:

Minutes of the last meeting were approved



871.

BE IT FUKTHER RESOLVED, that the University of Central
Arkansas will not admit to the university any Iranian student who is not
currently registered at the university, and that the Board will consider
further the request of the Legislative Council upon receipt of an opinion
from the Attorney General of the State of Arkansas.



the Snow Fine Arts Center, and the Ferguson Chapel and recommended that this area
be named Alumni Park. The Board wholeheartedly endorsed this presentation and en-
couraged the administration to proceed with the plans as outlined.

Adoption of the following resolution was moved by Mr. Dixon, seconded by
Dr. Sneed, and approved by unanimous vote:

RESOLVED, that the requests for capitol construction/
renovation projects to the legislature for the 1981-83 biennium
should include in rank order of importance:

1. Expansion of Lewis Science Center, $1,300,000
2. Renovation of McHall and Main Building (ex-

terior of Me, conversion of 3rd floor Me to
offices, new windows in both buildings, ex-
terior of both buildings), $1,750,000

3. Expansion of Snow Fine Arts Center, $1,500,000
4. Energy efficient renovations (windows,

insulation



873.

14. Venita Lovelace-Chandler, Associate Professor and Chairperson, Department
of Physical Therapy, effective June 1, 1980 for a total salary of $26, 000 for
twelve months. (Contract expires June Chairperson expire Chairperson



874.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting
was adjourned.

Mr. Charles R. Dixon/Chairman


